Arrowood Homeowners Association

Meeting Minutes August 1, 2001

Board Members:


Residents:
Thomas DeWispelaere

John Ensor

Krista Miller



Mike Kendall

Diane Morvay


Karen Moyer

Logan Smith



Lonnie Moyer

Ralph Keene



Brenda Van Pelt

Paul Gibbons



Mark Van Pelt

Ronald Hoffman


The meeting was called to order at 7:41PM by Tom at Buckhall Fire Department.

1. Previous meeting minutes were reviewed. Need to change a typo “of” to “if”. Paul made a motion to accept the minutes with the 1 change. Ralph 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

2. Krista presented pictures and information on the Purple Martin Houses. Bill Failor will build 1 house to see if it attracts the Purple Martins. This effort is to reduce the mosquitos in our area. Krista also presented information on bat houses for our SWM area again to reduce the mosquitos. The cost of the bat houses is $40 each poles not included. Diane made a motion to purchase 2 bat houses and 2 poles to mount the houses on. Paul 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

3. Krista wrote a statement to be attached to copies of the ARC Guidelines (Homeowners Design Guidelines). Paul is to get a check from Diane this week and get the copies made so they can be mailed out with the September newsletter.

4. Ralph presented a rough draft of a letter revoking the resolution with Evergreen Terrace. A copy of the final letter will be included in the September newsletter. Ron made a motion to accept the letter with changes discussed. Logan 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

5. Diane reported that we have received only 1 negative e-mail about the playground equipment and about 12 positive e-mails in favor of new equipment. Ron suggested that votes for the proposed new playground equipment be included in the September newsletter. All votes are due to Diane by October 31, 2001.

6. Logan spoke to Pat McGuire from the PWC Public Works Department. Logan reported that our dam had recently been inspected and found the following: A.) Trash needs to be removed from the dam area. B.) Beavers are inhabiting the dam area. C.) The structure of the dam is perfectly fine for its intended purpose.  Logan is to call Pat back and ask for a letter with the above information.

7.  Diane discussed the grass in the SWM area that is only cut twice a year. The county regulations are the grass cannot exceed 12 inches. Diane suggested cutting the grass once a month from May thru October. The board decided that we will evaluate the grass and call JD Lawn service when it needs to be cut.  

8. September newsletter articles due at the September monthly meeting. 

Ron – trash in SWM area

Logan – financials

Diane – Playground equipment and vote ballot

Ralph – ARC (volunteers to help rewrite the ARC Guidelines)

Paul – speeding in neighborhood

Tom – garage sale Sept 29

Krista – graffiti, birdhouses, street completion, picnic and Halloween parade.

9. Krista called Ben Thompson who spoke with Baldev Sandhu in regards to the paving of Arrowood Drive and other roads not complete in our neighborhood. The Default Committee said the roads may be complete by the end of October. 

10. The Halloween Parade and Community Picnic were discussed. Krista made a motion to have the event on Saturday October 27th at 11AM. Ron 2nd the motion Logan, Tom and Ralph were in favor. Paul and Diane were against and wanted it on Sunday afternoon, as not to conflict with the many Saturday activities kids are involved in.

11. ARC applications reviewed:

Lot #126 – temporary awning

Lot # 114 – shed

Lot # 115 – fence (application will be kept on file but is not necessary for type of t fence.)

All applications were approved.

12. ARC complaint reviewed for Lot # 84. The board reviewed the previously approved ARC application. Paul suggested that all board members look the home. Paul is to get a copy of the plans that were turned into the County. 

13. Tom reported that the front landscaping light was replaced. The big pine tree that blew over has been replace. And the east end of the landscaping will be completed as soon as plants are available.

14.  Krista asked if we were going to hire someone to keep a line of communication open with Evergreen Terrace. Paul, Ron, Diane and Tom saw no need. Krista said that she was just looking out for the community.

15. HOA Business Insurance is $1716.00 this year. The deductible was increased from $250 to $500.  Tom spoke with the insurance company, to get the deductible back to $250 it would increase the policy premium 5%.  Krista made a motion to accept the policy as is. Ralph 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

16. Tom gave all board members a copy of “Real Estate Board Property Owners Association Act”. Tom discussed 55-510.2, which is about the disclosure of confidential information by members.

17. Community time:

Mark Van Pelt – Asked Diane why the discussion about swimming pools that took place at the July meeting was not in the July meeting minutes. i.e  Part of the discussion was a comment made by Brenda Van Pelt that it was against the rules to have above ground pools in our neighborhood and the board was not doing anything about it. (As it turns out some people have large blow up kiddie pools in the neighborhood.) 

Lonnie Moyer – Does not want to hire an outside firm to inspect our community. Tom stated that we legally have to do periodic neighborhood inspections. John Ensor also joined in the conversation. Tom will get legal advise in writing.

John Ensor – Requested a copy of the Real Estate Board Property Owners Association Act also be included in the September newsletter. Ron will take care of this.

John Ensor – Stated that John Elkins (Evergreen Terrace) said something about a playground. John wanted to know if that was a closed issue. Tom said yes.

John Ensor – Beautification of the SWM area. What is going on? There were community volunteers. Tom stated that having volunteers work in the SWM area was an insurance issue.  John asked if we could get donations of trees and plant them? Yes, along the edge of the SWM area.

John Ensor - States that he picks up trash in the SWM area and it is not from our community.  Wants to know if we can get screens over the culverts. (See answer below)

Karen Moyer – Wants to know who takes care of the culverts. Krista to contact V-DOT. Also stated that the land in the SWM area that is cut is also eroding and we may need to bring in fill dirt.

Lonnie Moyer – Requested to remove 3 evergreen trees in the SWM area that is adjacent to his property. The board had no objections but requested that he speak to his neighbors prior to removing the trees.

Brenda Van Pelt – Wanted to know about the mowing inside the SWM area and why the weed wacking wasn’t being done.  Tom stated that weed wacking was not in our contract.   

Brenda Van Pelt – Wants to see the letter about the condition of the SWM area dam prior to the board moving forward with any new playground equipment.

Mark Van Pelt – Wanted to know if the light at the playground can be moved closer to the playground equipment or if we could get a new light added. The board will look into this.

Brenda Van Pelt – Requested that Ron’s article about trash in the SWM area can be broadened to cover all of the common ground.  Ron said yes.

Brenda Van Pelt- Requested to see financial reports for the entire year of 2001.

John Ensor – Asked if the board had any capital investment plans. The board replied only the playground equipment if the community votes for it.

Tom made a motion at 9:50 to close the public meeting and continue with an executive session.  Logan 2nd the motion and all were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Diane L. Morvay

Arrowood HOA Secretary

